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November 18, 2008

Colonel Thomas Magness, District Engineer
US Army Corps of Engineers

Los Angeles District

915 Wilshire Boulevard

Los Angeles, CA 90017

RE: Request for Transfer of Easement — Santa Maria River,
Santa Barbara County, California

Dear Colonel Magness:

The Board of Supervisors of the County of Santa Barbara requests your
favorable consideration of a transfer of easement within the Santa Maria River to
the City of Guadalupe.

This request was formally requested by County staff on June 18, 2008. The City
of Guadalupe has agreed to accept full responsibility for the requirements of the
easement and to enforce these requirements as such.

The County requests this assignment to allow for a proposed RV park on the
property, and the City would be in a position to ensure operation of the park and
the required work under the terms of the easement would be enforced in the
future.

Please consider this request and advise as soon as possible, your assistance is
greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Supervisor Salud Carbajal, Chair
Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors



